
 
 
Report of:   Director of Regeneration & Development Services 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
Date:    15 October 2013  
______________________________________________________________ 
 
Subject: PROPOSED DIVERSION OF PUBLIC 

FOOTPATH BETWEEN QUEEN MARY ROAD 
AND PIT LANE, MANOR, IN CONNECTION WITH 
NEW PRINCE EDWARD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

______________________________________________________________ 
 
Author of Report:  Richard Day 0114 273 6301 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
Summary: To seek authority to process the Footpath Diversion Order 

required to divert un-named public footpaths linking Pit Lane 
with Queen Mary Road, Manor, in connection with the proposed 
new Prince Edward primary school development. 

______________________________________________________________ 
 
Reasons for Recommendations: It will be necessary to permanently divert 
the footpaths to enable the new school development to go ahead once it has 
got planning consent. 
 
Recommendations: 1. No objections are raised to the proposed diversion of 
the public footpaths shown on the plan included as Appendix A, subject to 
planning consent being obtained for the development, and satisfactory 
arrangements being made with Statutory Undertakers in connection with any 
of their mains and services that may be affected. 

 
2. Authority be given to the Director of Legal Services, to: 

• take all necessary action to divert the footpaths under the powers 
contained within Section 257 of the Town & Country Planning Act 1990; 

• confirm the Order as an Unopposed Order, once any objections received 
have been resolved, and the development has planning consent. 

______________________________________________________________ 
 
Background Papers: None 
 

 
Category of Report: *Open/Closed *(delete as appropriate) 
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